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(314) 757-5585 (636) 724-7757 (314) 570-7766 (314) 368-4974 (314) 570-7766

Meeting Schedule

Meeting Dates: (2022) Oct 12, Nov 9, Dec TBD

Meeting Time: 7:00 pm

Meeting Location: Zoom (probably)

Sep 13 Meeting
Meeting was called to order by President Richard Jenkins at our Club Field.

Roll Call –There were 12 members present. Doug Sanders reported 43 members currently on the
Roster for 2022. One new member joined today, Michael Graves.

Treasurer’s Report – Emanuel (Hawkeye) Morris gave the treasurer’s report:
Deposits for the month were membership dues for 1 new member plus 50/50.
Hawkeye report he had deposited the cash for 50/50 through PayPal but did not show up on the
account. He found out that PayPal changed the rules on July 28 of this year where we cannot deposit
money from friends and family to a business account without getting charges, therefore the deposit was
reduced by a small fee.

Disbursements to Frank Eck for field maintenance expense.



Secretary’s Report – Approved.

Field Report – Frank Eck reported to remind club members to scramble the tumblers on the gate lock
after closing the gate. There were instances where the combination was showing after somebody left
the field. Frank wanted to thank Bill McMenamy for helping on mowing the field as Frank was unable
to mow because of his wife’s surgery. Lou Voss wanted to thank Frank for mowing while Lou was on
vacation and while Lou had covid. Currently the field is in good shape.

Richard Jenkins reported talking the Jerry Hallrah (land owner) about people interested in buying the
land where our field is. Jerry indicated the people suggested building single family homes, but with the
field flooding so often, that would not be possible without a levee system. Currently there were no firm
offers to buy the land. So, to club members, enjoy our good field we have now because the future is
unknown. The club will be advised of any future news concerning the farm ground and our flying
field.

Safety Report – None

Old business – Mark Twain Hobby Shop appreciation day – Sat. and Sun.-- Sept.17th & 18th.
Frank will have a table set up with some of his planes and club application forms.

PDF (fillable on line) form for club application was discussed.  We need to find software to change the
PDF form. If anyone in the club has access to software that can update Adobe PDF forms, please
let Richard Jenkins or Doug Sanders know.

New Business – New members --Wes Wallin (former member) is back from Maryland after 3 years to
rejoin our club.  Mike Graves joined as a new member and has been flying radio control for several
years and recently got into flying helicopters. Tim Conrey joined as a new member and is flying
helicopters.

Don Bollinger will be putting out a reminder of up-coming cookout/fly-in and plans to have pork
steaks, chicken breast fillets, hamburgers, beans, and corn.  This would be a make-up for the cancelled
holiday cookout earlier in September.

Richard Jenkins talked about an email he received from AMA on a new rule coming out but AMA was
not specific on details.  He talked to Phantom Flyers president and was informed that their club had
received an exemption from the FAA related to being in Lambert flight path.
We still need to get registered with FAA and AMA as FRIA status. (FAA-recognized identification
area).  AMA is asking clubs to standby while they review FAA (AC 91-57C) and wait for instructions.

Richard Jenkins plans to attend the ‘warbirds’ fly-in at Ren Lake Illinois this coming Sat. He plans to
fly his P51 and P40.

Video—Warbirds Ren Lake RC Club 2017
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PLL9c7H4hDY

More videos and pictures from 2022 on Ren Lake RC Club Facebook.



Weather Web sites: Smart Field: www.windfinder.com/forecast/st_charles_c_smarrt_airport
Air Sports Net: www.usairnet.com

Show and tell – Wes Wallin – MXS-R bought this year at O’Fallon swap meet. 30cc engine

50/50 – Wes Wallin

Attendance Prize – Hawkey, Doug Sanders, Wes Wallin, Tim Conrey

Motion to Adjourn – OK

Show and Tell

Wes Wallin’s MXS-R


